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URS Corporation 
1615 Murray Canyon Road, Suite 1000 

San Diego, CA  92108 
Tel:  619.294.9400 
Fax: 619.293.7920 

April 29, 2009 

Mr. Christopher Meyer 

Project Manager 

California Energy Commission 

1516 Ninth Street 

Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

Subject: SES Solar One (08-AFC-13)  

Response to Data Adequacy Requests - Water 

URS Project No. 27658189.10000 

Dear Mr. Meyer: 

On behalf of SES Solar One, URS Corporation Americas (URS) is responding to Staff’s request for 

additional information regarding the October 2008 pump test of a well in the vicinity of the Solar 

One site and to clarify the Applicant’s comments concerning the date that data from a well test will 

be submitted to the CEC. 

A pump test was attempted in October 2008 on an existing water well in the vicinity of the Solar 1 

project.  The existing well was not in sufficient condition to support analysis of the pump test.  

Therefore, there is nothing to report to the CEC at this time. 

No additional test wells have been drilled in the Solar One Project vicinity, and such wells will 

require permitting by the BLM.  Therefore, no additional information is available.  Per CEC 

coordination, an assessment of existing information in the region was provided as a response to 

CEC Data Adequacy Request 51 which is all the information that is available at this time.  Once 

data from a future well test is available, it will be submitted to the CEC in a future supplemental 

filing. 

Sincerely, 

BM:kl 

 

 

Bill Magdych, Ph.D. 

Project Manager 
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